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MINUTES OF THE NZARES ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 29 AUGUST 2008 AT THE TAHUNANUI CONFERENCE CENTRE NELSON
Meeting commenced at 5.15pm
Present:  
Dan Marsh (Chair), , Matthew Newman (minutes), Phil Journeaux, Kelly Lock, Katie Bicknell, Stuart Ford, Chris O’Donnell (AARES) Suzi Kerr, Ralph Townsend, Ross Cullen, Murray Doak, Gillian Margin, Irene Parminter, Brian Bell, Rob Davison, Frank Scrimgeour, Stuart Locke, Bhagwan Dutta Yadav
Apologies:  

Rod Forbes, Allan Rae, Joan Smith, Nick Taylor, Geoff Kerr, Ric Scarpa, Neil Fraser, Gwyn Greer, Richard Lynch
Minutes of the 2007 AGM

Motion that the minutes from the 2007 AGM be adopted as a true and correct record of that meeting.  
Moved:  Phil Journeaux

Seconded:  Stuart Ford
Matters arising from previous minutes:
Phil Journeaux pointed out that the Treasurers report had been for the 2006 year and not the 2007 as reported in the minutes.
AARES report:

Chris O’Donnell reported on a few issues arising from the recent AARES committee meeting:
1 There will be a proposal put forward at the 2009 AGM for the name to be changed from Australian Agricultural Resource Economics Society to Australasian Agricultural Resource Economics Society to allow for expansion into Asia.

2 Expecting to receive a proposal to form a European branch, similar format to the North American branch.

3 The 2009 AARES conference will be held in Cairns in February.

4 A Symposium is proposed for May on climate, water and adaptive responses.
5 2010 AARES conference will be held in Adelaide with a theme of wine
6 $20,000 corporate branding exercise, members would receive an e-mail survey to fill out shortly

7 Possible change to how the branches operate their finance in relation to AARES.  Frank Scrimgeour noted this would be difficult to change for NZARES given the legal and tax law differences between the two countries.

Katie Bicknell asked if the Journal would change its name.  Chris responded with a yes subject to legal obligations with the publishers and review of impact on citations.
President’s report:

Dan Marsh presented his report and thanked people for their trust in him to run the society this year.  He also thanked the committee for their work, Ministry of Fisheries for their sponsorship and support for the conference and MAF for the conference bags, and use of latops and data projectors.  The concept of calling for special sessions had worked well and this could be extended in the future to include advertising and room naming.
It was realised by the committee that the newsletter may not have been received by all members and that the new committee should sort the mailing list out. The new committee would review the services provided by the Secretariat and take any appropriate actions arising. It was suggested we could spend some money enhancing the web site. Communication in regard to the Postgrad awards should be improved.
The new committee should circulate by e-mail the requirements for the Heading West award.

The president’s report was moved by Dan Marsh and seconded by Ross Cullen.
Treasurers report:

Phil Journeaux presented the report and noted that we made a small loss of $21 in 2007.  Overall the society was in a solvent position with $24,000 worth of assets.

Ross Cullen asked for confirmation whether the NZARES share of the $8,000 surplus from the conference in Queenstown had been received.
Phil noted that NZARES had received $3,000.

The expected surplus from the 2008 conference would be approximately $4,000 to $5,000 due to the $7,500 from Ministry of Fisheries and conference participation numbers being up slightly

A motion was moved that the Treasurers report be accepted.

Moved:  Phil Journeaux

Seconded:  Rob Davison
Election of officers:

Nominations were called for the election of officers for the 2008-09 year.
President :  Stuart Ford was the only nomination and it was unanimously agreed that Stuart would be the President for 2008-09.

Secretary:  Murray Doak:


moved: Stuart Ford  seconded: Phil Journeaux

Treasurer:  Phil Journeaux:


moved: Dan Marsh  seconded Frank Scrimgeour

President Elect:  Rod Forbes subject to his approval  

Moved:  Stuart Ford

Seconded:  Dan Marsh

Note – he has agreed 
Committee:

Eugene Reece

moved Dan Marsh
seconded:  Phil Journeaux
Kelly Lock


moved Ross Cullen
seconded:  Stuart Ford

Katie Bicknell

moved Phil Journeaux seconded: Dan Marsh
General Business:

Discussion was had on holding a Robin Johnson memorial session at each conference.  The two options discussed were invited speaker eg Wilfred Legg from OECD, the second was a special contributed paper session, perhaps around some themes from Robin’s work.  It was decided to leave it flexible for the committee to decide.
Motion – that we have a special Robin Johnson memorial session.  
moved:  Phil Journeaux  seconded Brian Bell
Frank Scrimgeour raised the issue of Life Membership.  Suggestion from Brian Bell that Allan Rae should be considered. Agreed that the incoming committee would take appropriate action.
Motion -  that the postgrad award recipient should present at the conference before they receive their prize.  
moved Phil Journeaux  seconded Stuart Ford

Motion -  that the incoming committee be able to spend upto $5,000 for website development.  
Moved:  Phil Journeaux  seconded Rob Davison.

This could coordinate with AARES website development. Committee to discuss with Secretariat. Katie Bicknell agreed to look into this.
Meeting closed at 6.10pm.
